
 
 
 

 
 

8th November 2023 

 

Dear parent/guardian  

GCSE PE 

I would like to communicate some key deadline dates and information for our 

GCSE PE students in Year 11.  Monday the 11th December 2023 the 

students will need to submit the following; 

1) The final version of their coursework, the Personal Exercise 

Programme 

- To be handed in on the Team assignment by 5pm on Monday 11th 

December  

(A powerpoint with the full instructions for how to complete the 

coursework and a checklist can be found on Teams)  

- All students have received a marked copy of their coursework with 

feedback to be used for improvements. 

- Every Thursday in DL at 12.35 – 1pm there will be a member of the 

PE staff on hand to help students with the completion of their 

coursework. 

2) Any students who are submitting video evidence for their 

practical sporting performances will need to hand these in on the 

11th December, either via the Teams assignment in the group GCSE 

PE Video evidence 2022-2024, or save them onto a named memory 

stick with each video clip appropriately labelled and give this into the 

PE department.  All parents/guardians should have received guidance 

on what needs to be included in the videos via an email, if the student 

has notified us of their activity choice. If this is not the case, please let 

Miss Wadhams know as soon as possible.  The assessment criteria for 

all sports can be found on the PE group Teams or on the Edexcel 

website, which must be followed.  If game footage is being submitted 

it must be continuous footage and not clips, the Exam Board therefore 

asks for this footage to be accompanied with a story board / timeline 

of when the student is in action and a description of how to identify 

them (yellow shirt number 12). 

It is essential that if the sporting performance cannot be shown live on 

the moderation day in April that video evidence is supplied. 

 

  



 

 
 

When is a video not required 

 

- Activities such as netball, hockey, football, table tennis and 

badminton do not require video evidence as we will video the 

students in their lessons and these sports can be shown live on the 

moderation day in April, on the school site. 

- Athletics, the PE department has collected the video evidence for 

the students from the York University day. 

- Swimming, Miss Wadhams will arrange a swimming session for 

students to attend if they wish (there will be a payment involved to 

cover the cost of hiring the pool), the date for this will be confirmed 

shortly. 

- Cricket, this has been filmed for those who attended the GCSE 

game, there will be a skills session organised, this date is to be 

confirmed next year. 

- Rock climbing, the filming for this activity has been completed 

during the recently organised sessions at Harrogate climbing wall. 

If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact a member 

of the PE department, we are glad to help. 

Kind regards 

 

Miss Wadhams 

PE Department 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


